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Ent'ich Lives, Celebrate Contntttnity, Inspire Creativity

Board of Trustees Meeting
['ebruary ]2,2018

7:00 - 8:00 p.m.

1.

11.

111.

lv

v.

VI.

Call to order

Welcome visitors and public comments

Approval of December 2017 and January 2018 minutes

Director's reports

Financial reports

New Business
1. 2017 Library Review Report: Bryant & Gramuglia CPAs
2. Review contract draft: Eldin's Itty Bitty proposal
3. Bennett Contracting update
4. Budgetplanning
5. Environmental Policy: Sustainability Certification
6. Trustee elections

Vll Personnel

Vlll Fundraising
1. Bruce Scott's 2/2019 proposal
2. BBQ &. Farmers' Market schedule TBD
3. Farmers' Market: Concert on the Green

XI Upcoming Events
1. Library Advocacy Day - February 28
2. Village-wide sale/Library book sale - June 2
3. Board & Library staff luncheon - September

x. Adjournment

'[he next meeting o]' the BQ41 d Qt.I.ru$!€Q$ wi]] be March 12, 2018



RCS Community Library
Minutes of the Board of Trustees Monthly Meeting

Monday December 1 1 , 2017

Attendance: Marie Sturges (MS), Megan Aurelia (MA), Joe Boehlke (JLB), Josie Bruno
Antonio Booth (AB), Sheila Schwartz (SS), Laurie Dickerson(LD), and Library Director
Judith Wines (JW)

The meeting was called to order by MS at 7:00 pm
New Year.

who wished everyone a Happy

The minutes from the October 2017 meeting were adopted via a motion from SS and
seconded by AB, with the following changes:

Spelling correction: should read "Laurie Dickerson
page 2: The new Library page is Brendon Griffith.

The minutes of the November meeting were approved with the following changes, via a
motion from JLB and seconded by MA:

.The meeting was called to order by MS, not MA.
.Three classes visited from "Pieter B. Coeymans Elementary School
Under New Business- The new cabinets willbe grey laminate.

Director's Report- the full report is on file at the library

Outreach

-JW and AB attended an RCSCSD professional development event, which
was an interactive simulation of poverty issues.

Programs

-Crystal Filkins from the Ravena Post Office led a class on fall-themed
cupcake decorating. The 15 attendees used icing, fondant and molds to
beautifytheir cupcakes.
-Emerson Martin, a registered Mohican, gave a presentation to 1 9
attendees on Mohicans in the Hudson Valley.
-A speaker from the Alzheimer's Association presented Alzheimer's: The
Basics. which was attended by 12. Feedback from this and past
Alzheimer's Association presentations has been excellent.
-Our inaugural Dungeons and Dragons gaming session was led by
''Dungeon Master" Bryan Rowzee and had 12 participants.
-Friday Romp and Reads continued to have up to 25 attendees.
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.JW showed and explained photos from various programs

Facilities

Eagle Construction removed an additional 4 inches of concrete, which
added $3500.00 tothe cost.

Bennett and Eagle need to coordinate to obtain a building permits the
building inspector left a note on the door saying "Building
Permit Required"

Eagle cut through a drain vent when cutting through the floor. Paul no-
ticed and called JW, who asked him to call the plumber. A flood
was avoided. Many thanks, Paula The $400.00 cost be requested
from Eagle, if the plumber notes it could have been avoided.

Miscellaneous

Bryan, Michelle and JW attended an NYL-A conference in Saratoga.
Bruce Scott organized Vendor night.
The application for the Acoustic Doorways concert series has been

submitted. Allconcerts willbe held in Apriland May(to make
the application easier), and willhave an element of audience
participation.

-Mary Fellows gave a presentation to staff about early childhood brain
development. A brain storming session for program ideas
followed .

.The new Library clerk, Azure Ford, will work Monday and Tuesday from
8:30 am-l pm.

Numbers

Kids fiction and adult video was up.
.JW feels that MyCard is helpful.
Electronic usage was up.
.Adult fiction was down.
.Carol had a good idea for a visual reinforcer to support the "Get to 1000

Books in December" program. She proposed the reader
place their initials on a sticker and put it on a poster on the
wall of the Library.

Financials

-The invoice from NYS Retirement System was received.
-Some savings will occur in health insurance, as the new fulltime
employee will not be relieving health insurance from the Library.
-We are under budget in the facilities /improvement line.
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Generally, it's been a fairly typical month.
.The "Tech Reserve" is the Board Reserve fund.
.The Board reviewed the checks and signed the check register

New Business

UHLAN Extension Agreement
- the cost has increased to$1271.001 this represents a 15% increase

because there was a UHLS mistake last year. We were un-
dercharged

-A motion was made, via MA and seconded by SS, to sign the UHLAN
Agreement. It was agreed unanimously.
-NYLA Sustainable Library Certification Program
-JW recommends applying for this certification, as it seems the right thing

to do for the Library's long term health, /.e.. "going green"
-The price increases in 2019 to $378.00 per year to go through the

process.
It will make grant applications stronger.

- A "Champion" is needed: JW is willing to be the champion, and plans to
open it up to staff and community members.

-AB wondered about a presentation and JW noted there is a webinar.
- A motion to go through the Sustainable Library Certification Program was

made by MA and seconded by AB. It was unanimously accepted
-MA, SS and MS would be willing to serve on a committee, if one forms.
-Itty Bitty Proposal

-A meeting with LE Designs is proposed
-A small stipend would be offered request they come do a presen-

tation of their design and addressing the concerns.
-The Board decided to go forward with this plan and JW will contact Lara

to set up a meeting date.

Survey Results

.Crafts and Food programs were very popular.
.A writer's group willstart in January 2018.
.On Wednesday mornings there will be a drop in play group
.Juice and Jammies will be held on the third Wednesday of each month at

6:30 pm.
.TED talk discussions may be planned.

Snow Removal Quote

.Joshua Wolfe bid $60.00 per six inches of snow. This is a little lower than
the Vasto bid.

A motion to accept Joshua Wolfe's bid for snow removal was made by
JLB and seconded by MA. It was unanimously approved
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Hurricane Relief

Many books were donated to the Hurricane Relief Project.
.Teen volunteers will box the books for shipping during the last week of

December.

Notes of Appreciation

Notes of appreciation have been printed up and sent to volunteers and
people who have been helpful to the Library. Many people have
volunteered to provide programs, exhibit art, and assist help with
fundraisers, such as Vendor Night and Sweets with Santa.

Annual Calendar for 201 8
-The Library will not be closed on MLK day, and will be celebrating the day with

activities. as well as a book discussion of I Am Malaga.
- A motion to approve the calendar was made by JB and seconded by LD. It was

upheld unanimously.

Fundraising

$338.00 was raised at the Sweets with Santa event.
Ideas for changes include:

*possibly advertise a Free Will Offering for baked goods.
*include more small items for sale
*Make the Bake Sale a more prominent part of the publicity

Miscellaneous

February 28,201 8 is Library Advocacy Day.
New Library bags willbe sold for$5.00 each

The Board meeting was adjourned by MS at 8:27 pm, as moved by AB and seconded
byMA.

The next Board meeting is planned for Monday January 8, 2017

Respectfully submitted

Laurie Dickerson, secretary RSCCL
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HCS@
Community Library

DISCOVERYOURSELFHERE

Ettrich Lives, Celebrate ComtttuniQ, Inspire Creativity

Minutes of the Board of Trustee Meeting

Monday, January 8, 201 8

Present: Marie Sturges, Antonio Booth, Josephine Bruno,
Sheila Schwartz, Joseph Boehlke, Judith Wines

Excused Laurie Dickerson, Megan Aurelia

I'he Meeting called to order by President Marie Sturges at 7:03 p.m

No visitors were in attendance

The minutes from the December 2017 meeting were not available for review or approval. They were tabled
until the February 201 8 board meeting

Director's report: The full report is: on file at the library

Outreach

Our Lego team, the Master Builders, participated in their Horst competition held at RPI. In a robot challenge, the
team completed 3 out of 1 8 fast-paced missions. Tn addition to explaining how they built and programmed their
robot, the team gave a presentation on portable solar power water desalination repurposing fire hose.

The Library led the local Village Holiday parade as the only marching group that was joined by the Girl Scouts.

Programs:

December was a busy month for programs, the Sweets for Santa was once again successful with 139 attendees
who visited Santa (Paul Lawler). At that event, a bake sale was another successful fundraiser, bringing in $300.

Other programs during the month were Peppertree Rescue (two canines), No Sew Snowman building, Mad
Science Club and the First Robotics competition.

Because of low attendance, Storytime held it last program at the Selkirk fire station on Maple Ave. The program
will now be incorporated into the one at the Library.

Facilities

Eagle Associates has completed their concrete removal work in the new space, with the Village of Ravena
issuing a building permit this past week.

wvwv.rcscommunitylibrary.org
95 Main Street, Ravena, NY 12143-1702

Phone(518) 756-2053 Fax(518) 756-8595
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Bennett Construction expects to begin the concrete work late next week, which will include required new
footings. An estimate for that work has not been submitted.

The carpet previously selected for the new space is no longer available. Trustees reviewed and selected a new
sample.

Miscellaneous:

The Library shipped 47 lbs. of books to the Virgin Islands as part of the disaster relief program.

The Library received a donation of six refurbished tower computers and two refurbished laptops from the GE
Elan society.

The audit report from Bryans and Gramulia is to be completed in February

A new picture chapter book section for emergent readers has been added.

Partnering with Senator Amedore's ofHce, the Library collected used cell phones which were sold to benefit
veterans.

.l4 inance :

There is an error in the statistics for e-content; downloadable magazines reflect 196 items, not 1438. And the
total circulation for December is now 5 1 40.

In December the ERS payment was sent via regular mail in error instead of registered mail. The check was
reissued and sent registered mail, with ERS to reimburse the first check.

The fuel bill will reflect a spike as a result of severe cold weather in December and January.

The Library received several year-end financial gifts

New Business:

The ..4//anion/ fnrerpr/se article (12/21/2017) regarding intemet use was discussed. To date, the Library has
had no complaints, and no one has been banned from computer use. The Library policy for internet use was last

updatedin 2014.

Several programs will be held in the coming weeks.

Saturday, January 13, 201 8 will be the first ,4t///hors ' Tea, with four authors participating.

For Martin Luther King Jr's birthday celebration on Monday, January 15, service programs will be held for
families and students throughout the day. In the evening Dr. Roxanne Jones Booth will discuss King's "Letter
from a Birmingham Jail."

www. rcscomlnunitylib ia ry.o rg
95 Main Street, Ravena, NY 12 143-1702

Phone(518) 756-2053 Fax(518) 756-8595
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Library Advocacy Day will take place on February 28. There will be a program "Getting Ready for Advocacy
Day" at CDLC on Thursday, February 15, 2018 from 10:30 - 12:00, 28 Essex St. Albany for anyone interested
in attending.

Itty Bitty Library:

Lara Eldin's presentation to the board will take place on Thursday, January 25.

MS asked the board to consider what aspects of the Eldin proposal would need further clarification.

Are we placing too much importance on have a defined separation between the new and current space?

Are we broadly reflecting the need of the community?

SS made a motion to adloum which AB seconded. The meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m

Respectfully submitted,

Joseph Boehlke

For Laurie Dickerson, secretary

www. rcsco nlmu ni tylib la ry. o rg
95 Main Street. Ravena, NY 1 2143-1 702

Phone(518) 756-2053 Fax(518) 756-8595



January 2018 Director's Report

Outreach

B The annual Fun Fair, which is a component of the School District's K and pre-K registration day,

had over 100 attendees at both the PBC and AWB locations. Kathy M invited organizations such
as Head Start, Choices and Albany County DOH, which provide activities for kids and info for
families.

Program Highlights

e One of the outcomes of our program survey was the desire to do quarterly adult reading focused

programs. The first one, the 20 1 8 Reading Challenge Kick-ofT. featured hot reads and hot chocolate
Staff highlighted anticipated 20 1 8 publishing releases and patrons enjoyed a hot chocolate bar.

e We hosted an Author Tea with four local authors: Jean Gordon, Jonathan Donald, Clemson Bush and

Jean Bush. Each spoke for about 1 0 minutes and then the panel took questions.

8 The Library had three events scheduled for MLK day: a family book discussion, a kids' service

project and a discussion, led by Rev. [)r. Roxanne Booth, on ],ef/ers Fro//I Bfr/Ming/la//z Ja i/. The

book discussion had no attendees, the service project had an overflow crowd and Z,e//ers had eight
attendees.

e We hosted our first Ted Talk screening. Melanie Melewski, DPT '18 facilitated a discussion on Jill

Bo[tc Tay[or's TED Ta]k, ]]/y Sf/o#e of/nslk/z/.
8 New Playful Leamer's programs, a Tuesday storytime and Wednesday playgroup, have had meager

attendance.

e We started a monthly evening storytime, Juice and Jammies, that drew nine kids and Hive adults fol
its first session.

Building
e The excavation of the old floor was completed. Piping for the water supply and sanitary drainage

were installed. New footing were installed in better locations than their predecessors.

Miscellaneous

B 2017 NYS Annual Report was completed.

e Double payment of 2017 ERS invoice was refunded

8 Applied for grant funds from the Bank of Greene County ($2000 for Itty Bitty RCS), Stewart's

Shops ($500 for TBRCS and WGY ($240 for bean bag chairs for the school aged kids area.)

8 We closed at 2 p.m. on January 4th due to a snow storm.

e Michelle and Barbara have been working on our school aged program and wrote a middle grades
mission statement

e Hannaford Helps donated $50 from the sale of reusable tote bags. Neither Shop & Save nor I

knew about the promotion.


